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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill requires the General Assembly to appropriate the necessary funds for two full-time 
employees in each county veterans’ affairs office. Currently, Proviso 113.1 of the FY 2023-24 
Appropriations Act specifies that each county receives an effective annual amount equal to one 
hundred percent of the amount allocated to it for the prior fiscal year plus an amount equivalent 
to base pay increases for state employees, less any adjustments made for budget reductions. 
According to the Department of Veterans’ Affairs (DVA) the total General Fund appropriation 
pursuant to this proviso in FY 2023-24 is $303,576. Dividing this total by 2 employees for each 
of the 46 counties, or a total of 92 employees, this results in an average of $3,300 per employee 
currently. Depending upon the amount of salary and fringe the General Assembly allocates per 
employee, this bill will result in an undetermined increase of General Fund revenue appropriated 
to the county veterans’ affairs offices beginning in FY 2024-25.    

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 9, 2024 
State Expenditure 
N/A 
 
State Revenue 
This bill requires the General Assembly to appropriate the necessary funds for two full-time 
employees in each county veterans’ affairs office. Currently, Proviso 113.1 of the FY 2023-24 
Appropriations Act specifies that each county receives an effective annual amount equal to one 
hundred percent of the amount allocated to it for the prior fiscal year plus an amount equivalent 
to base pay increases for state employees, less any adjustments made for budget reductions. 
According to DVA, the total General Fund appropriation pursuant to this proviso in FY 2023-24 
is $303,576. Dividing this total by 2 employees for each of the 46 counties, or a total of 92 
employees, this results in an average of $3,300 per employee currently. Depending upon the 
amount of salary and fringe the General Assembly allocates per employee, this bill will result in 
an undetermined increase of General Fund revenue appropriated to the county veterans’ affairs 
offices beginning in FY 2024-25.    
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Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
This bill requires the General Assembly to appropriate the necessary funds for two full-time 
employees in each county veterans’ affairs office. Currently, pursuant to Proviso 113.1 of the FY 
2023-24 Appropriations Act, according to DVA, the counties received a total of $303,576 for 
county veterans’ affairs offices. Depending upon the amount of salary and fringe the General 
Assembly allocates per employee, this bill will result in an undetermined increase of General 
Fund revenue appropriated to the county veterans’ affairs offices beginning in FY 2024-25.    
   


